
 

 

 

     
 
 

 

 

 

 

                    

Dear Parents, Carers and Families, 
  
What an exciting week we’ve had already! We were all thrilled yesterday to have 
a fantastic attendance of 99%. This is great and so important as every day in school counts 
for your children. Let’s see if we can get 100% soon. ☺ 
 
Many of you have seen Facebook posts this week of all the great activities your children 
have been doing and the opening of Portherras, our Area Resource Base. If you don’t 
already, please, like and follow the ‘New 2023 Pensans Community Primary School’ 
Facebook Page so you don’t miss out on any news, important dates, and photos. 
  
Next week we look forward to welcoming parents into school for Parent Consultations. 
Please ensure you have booked your appointment on Arbor. Any difficulties please contact 
the school office. Please note there will be no after school clubs next week because of this. 
  
We welcome back Mrs Ciliberto this week as a teacher in Porthcurno Class. She is a real 
musical talent, and we are pleased that she can help us get rehearsing for our 
performances at the St Piran’s Concert on the evening of Monday 4th March and also 
the Songfest Concert on the evening Wednesday 27th March (Both at St John’s Hall). We 
are really hoping that some more of our KS2 pupils will put themselves forward for the 
choir to perform on these occasions together with all other local schools. Please encourage 
your child, if they enjoy singing, to join the choir practice on Thursdays after school until 
4.15p.m. 
  
We have some leaflets in the school reception offering Free Tennis til 1st April – this is a 
great opportunity if your child enjoys sport or would like to gain a new skill. Please pop in 
and pick one up. 
  
Let’s hope the weather is a bit kinder next week – have a lovely weekend all! 

  
Mrs Ambrose - Headteacher 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Gwenver Class Cyrus 

Godrevy Class Emily  

Gwithian Class Lily 

Porthcurno Class Jenson 

Sennen Class Josh 

 

 

 

 

Cape Bear for always being helpful and kind. 

Gwenver Kayleigh for being a great role model. 

Godrevy Jack for trying hard in all areas. He has produced some fantastic writing this week. 

Gwithian Erika for working incredibly hard in her writing: making it neat and using finger spaces. 

Porthcurno The whole of Portchurno for making Mrs Simpson and Mrs Ciliberto feel so welcome and 
for their team spirit. Thank you. 

Sennen Armel and Artan for their constant drive to improve and the effort they are putting in 
before SATS. 

 
 

Our school target for 

attendance is 97% 

Monday 19th February 2024 – 

Friday 23rd February 2024 

1st Place Gwithian  98.13 % 

2nd  Place  Sennen 97.58 % 

3rd Place Godrevy 95. 26 % 

  

YEAR 6 SATS CLUB 4:15PM KS2 NETBALL CLUB UNTIL 

4:15PM

KS2 BOYS FOOTBALL 

UNTIL 4:00 PM

KS2 SING-A-LONG CHOIR UNTIL 4:15PM

BOOK CLUB UNTIL 4:00PM OR 
4:15PM (DEPENDS ON WEEK) 

MRS MUNGLES CONFIRMS

KS2 GIRLS FOOTBALL UNTIL 
4:00 PM

ART AND CRAFT CLUB YEARS 1-6 UNTIL 4:15 
PM

KS1 COME AND PLAY CLUB 
UNTIL 4:00PM

KS1 NUMBOTS CLUB UNTIL 
4:00 PM

KS2 TTROCKSTARS UNTIL 4:15PM

KS1 MULTI-SKILLS UNTIL 4:00PM 

Class Stars of the Week 

3 School Rules Stars of the Week 

HEADTEACHER’S SPECIAL AWARD 

Team Pensans is all about allowing every member to personally develop in as many ways as 
possible: adults and children alike. This week, I would like to give a SHOUT OUT to all of the children 
who are making the most of our After School Clubs by attending as many as possible! As a result of 
this, the children attending are experiencing success after success. If you are having any problems 

signing your children up to the Clubs outlined above, please do not hesitate to contact, Mrs Watling, 
our Club Facilitator. 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY: 
Parent Consultations: 

The week beginning February 26th 2024 
NSPCC Visitors 

Thursday 29th February 
Minack Workshop 

Year 2 Trip 8th March 
Easter Holidays 

Break up on Thursday 28th March 2024 3:10pm and return to school on Monday 15th April 2024 8:40am 
YEAR SIX SATS: 

Monday May 13th to Thursday 16th May 2024 

 
 

If your child would like breakfast in school, they can arrive 

at the office at 8.15am where breakfast will be served in 

the hall. Breakfast will only be served until 8.30am as we 

need to pack away and get ready for learning to begin. 

 
For working parents, Breakfast Club will run as normal from 
8am. This time is only for children who normally come. All 
others need to arrive at 8.15am. For all other children the 
classroom doors will open as usual at 8:40am 

THIS THURSDAY 
29TH, WE HAVE THE 

NSPCC COMING 
INTO SCHOOL ON 

THURSDAY TO 
DELIVER ‘SPEAK 
OUT, STAY SAFE’ 
WORKSHOPS TO 
YEARS 2,5 AND 6. 

ALL STAFF AT 
PENSANS ATTEND, 

FULFIL AND 
ADHERE TO 

SAFEGUARDING 
TRAINING AND 

POLICIES TO 
ENSURE THE 

SAFETY OF YOUR 
CHILDREN. 

 



 

 

  

TEAM PENSANS…WE’VE GOT THIS…LET BATTLE 
COMMENCE!  



 


